
Anti-GMO group sues USDA for delays in responding to FOIA requests regarding
GMO safety

The GLP aggregated and excerpted this blog/article to reflect the diversity of news, opinion and 
analysis.

A nonprofit organization called the Center for Food Safety filed suit on Tuesday against a division of the
US Department of Agriculture for allegedly not responding properly to their requests for information about
genetically modified organisms (GMOs) through the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).

Among their complaints, the group charges that APHIS did not respond to a request pertaining to GMO
sorghum and did not respond in a timely way to three requests about GMO wheat. It also cites four-to-five
year delays to FOIA requests regarding GMO bentgrass.

“APHIS has a track record of irresponsible and inadequate regulation of [GMO] crops,” the organization’s
staff attorney, Cristina Stella, said in a statement. “In the absence of thorough government oversight,
public access to information about these crops becomes all the more critical.”

The Center for Food Safety want the court to compel APHIS to hand over the information it asked for and
to cease its unresponsiveness to requests about GMO food. The group said that GMO crops damage the
environment, spur greater pesticide use, and contaminate other crops.

Richard Bell, a spokesman for APHIS, told VICE News, “We are unable to comment on pending litigation.”

Read full, original post:  The US Is Allegedly Withholding Information About GMOs

http://www.centerforfoodsafety.org/press-releases/4022/center-for-food-safety-sues-department-of-agriculture-for-withholding-genetically-engineered-crop-records
https://news.vice.com/article/the-us-is-allegedly-withholding-information-about-gmos

